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Adopt-A-Highway Clean-Up 
 

On October 7, the Camp Springs Initiative sponsored an 
Adopt-A-Highway Clean-Up of Four Mile Road and partici-
pated in the Cash for Trash Program. 11 volunteers picked 
up 15 bags of trash along 5 miles of roadway. Keep your 
eyes open for the date of the next clean up event which will 
be published in the next issue of the Camp Springs News.  

 

Preserve and Protect Camp Springs 
 

At the November meeting of Preserve and Protect Camp 
Springs, information was shared on two topics. First, the 
lawsuits and lawyer fees pertaining to the proposed sewer 
line were discussed. There are two lawsuits pending, one 
of which centers on environmental issues. The proposed 
sewer line would cross some areas that have been landfills 
or the sites of chemical spills. As of press time, SD1 has 
not yet put the proposed sewer project out for bids. Mem-
bers of Preserve and Protect have been going door to door 
in Camp Springs to make sure that landowners are aware 

of the projected sewer line and its ramifications.  

Residents can help in this cause by considering an end-of-
the year donation to Preserve and Protect. Donations can 
be made at Citizen’s Bank, or by check, made out to Pre-
serve and Protect Camp Springs and mailed to Anna 
Zinkhon at 5210 Owl Creek Road, Camp Springs, KY 
41059.Alternately, donations can be made online at 

www.gofundme.com/savecampsprings. All donations go 
directly to offset lawyers’ fees. There are no administrative 

costs. 

The second topic discussed was the rehabilitation of the 
Four-Mile Creek watershed. Preserve and Protect plans to 
hold public meetings on the subject with partners ranging 
from the County Extension Service to NKU and to the Ken-
tucky Division of Water. A survey for all residents is 
planned and will be sent out at a future date. There is grant 
money from sources such as the Kentucky Division of Fish 
and Wildlife for projects to clean up the creek and its wa-

tershed.  

Anna Zinkhon announced at the meeting that she is run-
ning for Judge Executive of Campbell County. The primary 

will be on May 22. Come out and vote! 

If you want to get involved with Preserve and Protect 
Camp Springs, please contact Anna Zinkhon at 859-781-

5779. 

Campbell County Animal Shelter 
 

The Campbell County Animal Shelter is located in Camp 
Springs at the corner or Poplar Ridge Road and Four Mile 
Road. The shelter provides pet adoption services for the 
entire county, but has a special program designed for the 

county’s rural residents.  

The Barn Cat Program is designed to place cats with own-
ers who need and outdoor cat for rodent control. Another 
benefit of the program is that it lowers the shelter’s euthana-
sia rate, since more cats can be placed. The Barn Cat Pro-
gram provides cats that have been spayed or neutered, 
tested for feline leukemia and FIV, wormed and vaccinated. 
For information on the Barn Cat Program, please call 859-

635-2819. 

The hours for the Campbell County Animal Shelter are 10-
4:30 on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. On 
Tuesday, the shelter is open from 10-5:30 and on Saturday 

from 9-1:30.  

There are also volunteer opportunities at the Campbell 
County Animal Shelter. For information, please see http:// 
www.campbellcountyky.org/index.php/home/services/animal
-shelter/volunteers. 
For general information on the shelter, call 859-635-2819 
during business hours or visit http://www.campbellcountyky  
.org/index.php/home/services/animal-shelter. 

http://www.gofundme.com/savecampsprings
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Upcoming  Events 
December 

December 1 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, Andrew  
  McPheters 
December 6 — Soup Supper and Advent Evening Prayer, St.  
             John Lutheran, 6 p.m. 
December 8 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, Maria 
  Carrelli 
December 13 — Soup Supper and Advent Evening Prayer,  
  St. John Lutheran, 6 p.m. 
December 1 6— Music at the Camp Springs Tavern, The  
  Return of Dave Webster 
December 20 — Soup Supper and Advent Evening Prayer,  
  St. John Lutheran, 6 p.m. 
December 24 — Christmas Eve Masses, St. Joseph  
  Catholic, 5 p.m. and midnight 
  Candlelight  Communion Service, St. John  
  Lutheran, 11 p.m. 
December 25 —  Christmas Day Mass, St. Joseph Catholic,  
  10 a.m. 
December 29 — Music at the Camp Springs Tavern,  
  No Sorrow 
December 31 —  Festival of Lessons and Carols, St. John  
  Lutheran, 10 a.m. 

January 

January 1 — Mary, Mother of God Mass, St. Joseph  
  Catholic, 9 a.m. 

February 

February 8 — Confirmation Mass, St. Joseph Catholic,  
  7 p.m. 
February 14 — Ash Wednesday Mass, St. Joseph Catholic, 
  9 a.m. and 7 p.m. 
  Ash Wednesday Service with Holy Commun- 
  ion, St  John Lutheran,  7 p.m. 
February 16 — Fish Fry, St. Joseph Catholic, 4-7:30 p.m. 
February 21 — Soup Supper and Lenten Evening Prayer, St. 
  John Lutheran, 6 p.m. 
February 23 — Fish Fry, St. Joseph Catholic, 4-7:30 p.m. 
February 28 — Soup Supper and Lenten Evening Prayer, St. 
  John Lutheran, 6 p.m. 

 

Camp Springs News  

Looking for Sponsors 
 

The Camp Springs News is always looking for  local business 
or personal sponsors.  This is a great way to advertise your 
business and show your support for the community. 

The cost is $50 per issue. 

 

Thank you, Doug Black and 
crew, for getting our roof and 

box gutters back to what 
they should be. 

- Bobby J. 

CSI Update 

CSI Board Members 
Bill Allender 

Carolyn Allender 

Lonnie Enzweiler 

Nancy Enzweiler 

Ron Heiert 

Bob Johnson 

Sharon Ramler 

Tom Ramler 

Anna Zinkhon 
 

We are looking for interested and committed community  

members to help keep Camp Springs a great place to live and 

work. If  would like to find out more about the Camp Springs 

Initiative or are willing to serve on the board, contact Nancy 

Enzweiler at 635-2925 
 

Minutes of CSI meetings  

and past issues of the Camp Springs News  

are or will soon be available at www.campsprings.com 

 

Editor’s Corner 
 

 

Calendar submissions for the next issue are due to the editor at  
635-2925 by February 16, 2018 


